











Canadian Pacific Pensioners

Association of Calgary - Newsletter Fall 2018                          


President’s message

I hope you had a good summer. Due to the wild fires in British Columbia the weather in Calgary on some days was very smoky however, some old records pertaining to the hot temperature were broken.

Now that the summer break is over, we are back to normal operation at your CP Pensioners Association. The first Board of Directors meeting and the luncheon was held on September 11. We had a very good turnout. More than 60 Pensioners and Guests were in attendance. As always, the Social Committee chaired by Pat Brown and her team of Marian Benner, Nettie Rupert and additional support from Dinah Breu provided the members with a delicious lunch. This was followed by an informative and important presentation by Lisa Campkin from Heart and Stroke Foundation.

The executive committee is very committed to the success of your Association. Frank Mark the Secretary Treasurer is a catalyst in coordinating and administering the club’s day to day activities. Frank and Ken Brown ensure the property and the assets at the club office are taken care off.  Ray Beirnes, the Financial Director keeps a watchful eye on the finances. Dinah Breu arranges to inform the members about the upcoming activities and events. Bill Benner looks after the By- Laws and Nominating Committees.  Addionally, Bill and Lyle Berge work very diligently in publishing and mailing out the News Letters. Lyle and Ken Brown also keep the members abreast of the new developments about the Pension Plan. Ken also arranges the tours with Quality Time Holidays. Pat Brown with her dedicated team organizes the monthly lunches. Birinder Madan and Carolyn McIntosh are always there to extend extra help. The auditing team of Alan McGunigal, Art Tetz and Bruce Bennett checks over the financial books and statements of the association. I appreciate the assistance and contribution of volunteers, donors and friends, in particular Jim McKinnon, Vic Renney, Art Wieckowski, Laurie Rupert, Rick Boittiaux, Vince Acosta, Jagatjeet Banga, Peter Schaber, Melchor Villa, Roy Lindblad , Wes Mummery, Jacques Ranger, Al Brander, Ruth Pattie,  Doreen Gruszecki, Maryanne Quesnel, Anne Lesyk, Julie Paul, Marilyn Horne, Ryan Hide, Christie Cameron and many more.

 I am very fortunate to be a part of this loyal and cohesive group. 

Surinder S. Rehill

_________________________________________________________________________________
 

                    ************* HELP WANTED *************
 
 The CP Pensioners Association is looking for a member or members
 to fill an upcoming Social Directors position for the end of June 2019.
 
The duties are as follows:
 
· Organize and buy groceries, etc. for the monthly lunches.
· Help to organize, prepare and serve the monthly lunches.
   (Important: There are a set number of lunch choices which are set
   down in a journal for reference.  This helps in choosing what lunches
   to serve each month.)
· Keep track of expenses each month and submit to club for reimbursement.
· Send email notice regarding lunch choice each month to Dinah Breu to be sent out to members along with any speaker information. 
· It would be helpful to drive as club lunch groceries would need to be shopped for and delivered to the club.

     Please contact one of the executive if you would be interested in this
     position.           
_________________________________________________________________________________

Since our last Newsletter: 

In Memory of Departed Members
Wilbert Hyde and Mykola "Nick" Soroka.
Welcome to our New Members

Peter Schaber, Mhana Ekhugie, Vincent Fernandez, Raja S. Lall, Dennis Yarrow, and Dennis Kopustas.
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Ray selling tickets for 50/50
Executive and Committee Chairpersons for 2018:
President – Surinder Rehill,  

1st Vice President – Dinah Breu 

2 Vice President – Birinder Madan  
Secretary Treasurer – Frank Mark {Temp.}

Club Directors

Ken Brown, Lyle Berge, Bill Benner, Dinah Breu, Surinder Rehill, Birinder Madan, Ray Beirnes, Carolyn McIntosh & Frank Mark

Committee Chairpersons:
Audit Committee – Bruce Bennett, Art Tetz and Al McGunigal
Communications – Dinah Breu

Bylaws – Bill Benner

Sick & Visiting – Ray Beirnes

Memberships – Frank Mark

Travel & Social – Ken Brown

Nominating – Bill Benner

Newsletter – Lyle Berge & Bill Benner

Pension – Lyle Berge & Ken Brown

Property – Frank Mark

Financial – Ray Beirnes
October Meeting and Lunch
     The regular October Meeting of the Calgary C.P. Pensioner’s Association was held in the Ogden Club Rooms on Tuesday October 9th, 2018.     Due to the cold snowy weather, our membership attendance was about half of what it was in September with only 35 members in attendance However the spirit of the event removed all the cold weather blues as old friendships were reunited.

       We had a very interesting presentation by Christa Geddes who represented the Marsh Insurance Private Client Services. They have worked with C.P. Rail for many years and can provide discounts on insurance if you are a C.P. Pensioner or employee. 

       A good lunch was served including Pizza and pie with ice cream. Thanks as usual to the ladies of the kitchen who prepared served and cleaned up. 

      Raffles were held after lunch and the winners were;

50/50 draw………………………………..Ray Beirnes  $25.00;    Louise Yarrow $ 25.00 

WINE………………………………………..Sam Cameron;    Eddie Alamag 

By Bill Benner
September Meeting and Lunch
   Our regular September Meeting and lunch was held in our Ogden club rooms on September 11, 2018. This was our first meeting of the new season and we had a great turnout with 64 members in attendance.  For lunch we were treated to meat pies with cake and ice cream. Thanks once again to the ladies of the kitchen who prepared, served, and cleaned up for this event.

   We had a special speaker, Lisa Campkin , the  Senior Coordinator of Health Promotion with the Heart and Stroke  Foundation of Alberta & N.W.T   Lisa covered the basic physiology  of heart attacks and strokes as well as signs and symptoms and spoke on blood pressure  problems. 

 After our meeting, raffles were held and the winners were;
50/50                                                                                                Wine Draw
Leo Bitz   …..$45.00                                                                        Ray Biernes
Surinder  Rehill $45.00                                                                  Allan Orr    
Thanks to the donors of the wine - Vic Renney , Laurie Rupert,  Al Brander.
By Bill Benner

*********************************************************************************

                 SEMI ANNUAL MEETING JUNE 12, 2018
   The Semi-Annual Meeting of the Calgary Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association was held in the Ogden Club Rooms on June 12, 2018. We had a good turnout with 50 members in attendance.

    The meeting was opened by our Second Vice President Birinder Madan in the absence of president Surinder Rehill. We opened with one minute of silence in remembrance   of the members that have passed away in the last 6 months.

COMMITTEE REPORTS  -
FINANCIAL COMMITTEE  Ray Beirnes   reported that the Association is in good shape financially  with a small positive profit and our financial assets are in the $16,000 range.

SECRETARY TREASURER - Frank Mark reported incomes from:  raffles $573.00 , donations ,$65.00 ,and  pool  $180.00 for a total of $822.00  . This does not include memberships etc. 

SICK AND VISITING - Ray Beirnes   reported on sick and visiting members. and reminded members of anyone requiring visitations, to let us know through our office.

TRAVEL COMMITTEE- Ken Brown reported that because of scheduling problems, that many times it was difficult to arrange trips. Also, we found that we had to reply early because all positions would be filled. Members are notified through E-mails and by phone. Phone office for details.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE -Pat Brown reported that from January to June we had served 291 meals and thanked all the kitchen volunteers for they assistance.

 NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE -   Bill Benner reported that in order to cut Newsletter costs we were reducing our issues from 150 to 125 and may do further cuts as needed. Fortunately, our mailing was free thanks to our bank who had their mail stamping machine removed. This was a savings of over $70.00. Total cost for the Spring Newsletter was only $93.98 for printing only. Hope this arrangement will continue.

PENSIONS   Lyle Berge reported that there was not much new information at this point. We received our COLA increase in January ($11.25) and that the Pension Plan was in good shape. Bill C-27, changes to pension contributions still stands with not much progress being made. 

COMMUNICATIONS  Dinah Breu  reported that thing were going well and thanked all the phoners for all their efforts.  Please let us know if there are any E-mail changes to ensure are lists are correct. 

MEMBERSHIPS - Frank Mark reported that we had 214 members, 8 deceased and 9 new members. Frank reminded all members to pay their dues so that we can update our lists. 

AUDIT REPORT-  Auditors reported that the books were in balance. 

      This was our Stampede Lunch and we were served beans and meat on a bun with a dessert of strawberries and ice cream. Thanks to the Cowgirls in the kitchen. 

RAFFLES
WINE  —  Lyle Berge , Gurmeet Sidu , Melchor Villa

50/50  Christy Cameron .  Hyla Lapointe  Alan Orr      $25.00 each.

After lunch we had an excellent slide show on the birds of Calgary that was very well received by all  , Much work was put into this presentation and it was outstanding Thanks  to Arthur Wieckowski  for a great presentation.

by Bill Benner.

*********************************************************************************

MAY  MEETING AND LUNCH

   The regular monthly meeting of the Canadian Pacific Pensioner’s Association was held in our Ogden Club Rooms on May 8, 2018. it appeared that Spring had finally arrived with good weather and this also prompted a good turnout with 53 members in attendance.
     Although we had no presenters available at this meeting, there was a great social atmosphere and everyone enjoyed talking to old friends about the good old days. 

    Lunch was expertly prepared by the great ladies of the kitchen and we were well rewarded with cabbage rolls, perogies, with a dessert of chocolate cake and ice cream. 

 After lunch we held raffles, and the winners were;

WINE                                               50/50  DRAW
Rommel Battad                           Dinah  Breu    $30.00

Eddie Alamag                              Arthur  Wieckowski   $30.00

Rashpal  Sandhu 

Jackie   Gay 

   Thanks to the wine donors    …Vic Renny   & Rick Boittiaux

By Bill Benner
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Our dedicated and valued Secretary Treasurer, Frank

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
CONTACTS:
The CP Pension Services Call Centre is available to answer your pension related questions. Service is available in French and English and the hours of operations are from 8 AM to 1 PM Mountain Standard Time (MST)/Mountain Daylight Standard Time (MDST).

Please review the “How do I” page in the pensioner website for answers to some our most commonly asked questions.

· Toll Free: 1-888-511-7557

· Calgary Area: (403) 319-3035

· Fax number: (403) 319-3669

· email: pension@cpr.ca
CONTACTS continued:

Or by mail at:

Canadian Pacific Pension Services
7550 Ogden Dale Road S.E.
Calgary, AB T2C 4X9

CP Headquarters Main Switchboard number (403) 319-7000 

Blue Cross

Toll free – 1-888-873-9200. The NCCPPA negotiated an exclusive 10% discount for Blue Cross travel insurance for CP pensioners. Call Blue Cross directly at 1-866-544-7720 to receive the discount.

Claim Secure Inc.

Toll free – 1-888-513-4464
*********************************************************************************

                                 Newsletter Edited and published by Bill Benner, Lyle Berge
Phone: 403 271 5343 E-Mail: benne35@shaw.ca
Phone: 403 271 3604 E-Mail: llvb@shaw.ca
	**Remember, the dues are now $15.00 per Year

Name_______________________________________________________________

Address_____________________________________________________________City_______________________________Province__________________________

Postal  Code________________________ Phone____________________________

Fax_______________________________E-Mail_____________________________

YOU MAY REMIT YOUR DUES TO: 

FRANK MARK Secretary Treasurer, Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association 

Main Floor Building 10.   7550 Ogdendale Road SE.  Calgary Alberta T2C 4X9. 

Phone Club: 403-262-1238  Monday, Wednesday and Thursday from 9AM – NOON
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